
COUNTY ROAD 43 (Drake to Glen Haven)

The repairs and reconstruction of Larimer County Road 
43 (LCR 43) are progressing well.  Construction crews 
have aggressively performed work within the 2.5 miles 
of Forest Service property (also referred to as the “Seed 
Project”), excavating over 120,000 cubic yards of earth 
and rock material and installing over 12,000 cubic yards 
of roadway armorment.  The areas of active work were 
considered some of the most devastated segments of 
LCR 43 and are projected to encompass nearly 
50-percent of all work required for the 10 mile project.  
The construction progress on these Seed work is 
approximately 85-percent complete to date. 

The roadway design efforts are near completion and the 
private land right-of-way acquisitions process is fully 
underway and estimated to be nearly 50-percent 
complete.  Given the progress with design and 
right-of-way the construction operations will expand 
beyond the original Seed Project limits in the coming 
weeks, specifically to the east of Dunraven-Glade Road.  

Monday through Friday, drivers can expect up to 
30-minute delays between the hours of 6 a.m. – 8 a.m. 
and 4 p.m. – 6 p.m. and 1 hour delays between 8 a.m. 
and 4 p.m. The project team continues to target 
completion of as much major construction (construction 
that causes major delays to public traffic) as possible by 
the fall/winter of 2015. 

Given the heavy precipitation during the month of May, 
construction progress is behind schedule; therefore, 
weekend work is anticipated through the summer to 
aide in getting the project back on schedule.  Weekend 
work is anticipated to have minimal delays to the public 
traffic; however, 1-hour delays may be permitted with 
advance notice to the community.   
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